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TITLE: Procurement of paediatric SARC services 2018-21 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

Currently children and young people who have been recently sexually assaulted or raped visit 
Nottingham's Sexual Assault Referral Centre ("SARC", known locally as the Topaz Centre), if they 
are aged 13 or over. The Topaz Centre provides crisis support for recent and non-recent sexual 
assault and rape, as well as access to healthcare, forensic examinations for recent assault and 
rape and referrals to ongoing emotional and other support. It is funded by NHS England (NHSE) 
and the PCC, who also provides the building and utilities as an in kind resource. 

Children aged under 13 visit the Queen's Medical Centre ("QMC") where they are seen by 
paediatricians. Forensic medical examinations are provided separately at the Topaz Centre and 
the QMC as part of Nottinghamshire Police's Healthcare in Custody Contract. Delivery of forensic 
examinations in custody and SARC are delivered as distinct elements within the contract. There 
have been some problems with the delivery of forensic examinations in SARC, with victims and 
survivors sometimes having to wait several hours for an examination. In addition, the separate of 
paediatric and forensic examination services means that children and young people are examined 
by two healthcare professionals. 

National Guidance ("Public health functions to be exercised by NHS England Service Specification 
30") sets out the role for NHSE and PCCs to work together to commission adult and paediatric 
SARCs. 

Following consultation with partners including paediatricians, police forces, PCCs and other 
stakeholders, NHSE will commission a regional paediatric SARC service based on the national 
specification. The consultation findings also indicate that children and young people would receive 
a better service if paediatricians were forensically trained, thereby reducing the number of people 
examining them. 

The new regional paediatric SARC service will be commissioned by NHSE on behalf of all the East 
Midlands PCCs, under the umbrella of a partnership agreement. 

The PCC is requested to agree: 

1. To co-commission, with NHSE as the lead commissioner, a new regional paediatric SARC
service, this will be delivered through the publication of an invitation to tender;

2. That the new paediatric SARC will include the provision of forensic medical examinations;
3. To contribute £20k pa towards the cost of the paediatric SARC for the years 2018-9, 2019-0

and 2020-1, to be funded from police grant.
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